
American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

Telephone TVleriiorandurri 1300 L Street, NW
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From the Office of JAMES P. McCARTHY
Director February 08, 2005

Clerk Division

Local Presidents
TO: National Business Agents

Regional Coordinators
SUBJECT:

RE: AMC/AMF/ATOs

Attached for your information is a notice to the APWU regarding changes af the

AMC/AMF/AIOs.

Also enclosed is a list of the AMCs that are being reviewed at this time.

As the letter to President Burrus states, the intent of the service is to remove
all mail processing functions from the AMCs and return them to the P&Ds.

Whether this will happen in every site and if so when, is yet to be

determined.

What should remain are the:

1. tender and receipt of mail
2. ramp activities
3. retail (where applicable)
4. remaining PVS shuttle runs

Depending on the status of the AMC, for contract administration purpose,
whether it’s a facility or stand-alone installation, will determine the application of
Article 12 if necessary.

Above and beyond the movement of mail processing back to the plants,
there may be some Article 32 issues that may develop as well as impact on other
crafts.

If you should have any questions or need assistance, please feel free to

contact your NBA and/or Coordinator.

Yours in 94on Solidarity,

(~.
James 11r~i’McCarthy
Directo, lerk Division
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